
New ‘carrier killer’ delivered to
fleet

The People’s Liberation Army Navy on Sunday commissioned its fifth Type 052D
guided missile destroyer to the North Sea Fleet.

Rear Admiral Zhang Wendan, commander of the North Sea Fleet, views the guard
of honor on the CNS Xining in Qingdao, Shandong province, on Sunday.
[Photo/China Daily]

The PLA Navy said in a news release on Monday that the CNS Xining, which has
a hull number of 117, was delivered to a destroyer flotilla of the North Sea
Fleet at a naval base in Qingdao, Shandong province.

The fleet’s new commander, Rear Admiral Zhang Wendan, who was deputy chief of
staff of the PLA Southern Theater Command, conferred the flag to Captain Zhou
Minghui, commander of the Xining.

The news release said that the Xining has a stealth design and can act as a
flagship for a strike group. It is capable of conducting anti-ship, anti-
submarine and air defense operations, it said.

The Type 052D class is deemed by military experts to be the mightiest
destroyer and the most capable fleet escort deployed by the PLA Navy. With a
large load of anti-ship and land attack cruise missiles, it has been
described by some Western observers as a “carrier killer”.

According to military sources, a Type 052D destroyer has a full displacement
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of nearly 7,000 metric tons and a wide range of weapons, including a single-
barrel 130-mm naval gun and a close-in weapon system as well as a total of 64
HHQ-9 long-range anti-aircraft missiles and YJ-18 or YJ-83 anti-ship cruise
missiles. Adopting a host of cutting-edge technologies, the vessel features a
low radar signature, a high information level and a state-of-the-art phased
array radar.

The first Type 052D destroyer, the Kunming, joined the PLA Navy in March
2014. The second, the Changsha, started active service in August 2015. The
third, the Hefei, was delivered to the Navy in December 2015 while the
fourth, the Yinchuan, was commissioned in July last year. All of them belong
to the South Sea Fleet. The Xining is the first such vessel to serve with the
North Sea Fleet.

A Navy officer told China Daily on condition of anonymity that compared with
other Chinese warships he has served with, the Type 052D class features
better performance in terms of target detection, air defense, strike
precision and joint operations.

China to start 15 new major water
conservation projects

China will start 15 new major water conservation projects in 2017 amid
efforts to boost investment and stabilize growth, the country’s top economic
planner said Monday.

Total investment in major water projects under construction should exceed 900
billion yuan ($131.3 billion) by the end of this year, compared with the
current level of 800 billion yuan, said Wu Xiao, an official with the
National Development and Reform Commission (NDRC), at a conference.

In 2016, 21 major water projects were started.

With its economy slowing, China views infrastructure investment as
significant in boosting growth.

China’s fixed-asset investment continued to cool in 2016, growing 8.1 percent
year on year, down from 10 percent in 2015 and 15.7 percent in 2014.

However, investment in infrastructure construction accelerated by 0.2
percentage points, growing 17.4 percent year on year in 2016, official data
showed.
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China beats target by creating 13m
urban jobs

China created 13.14 million new jobs for urban residents last year, exceeding
the official target, but the country faces challenges this year to create
jobs for a historic high of almost 8 million university graduates.

University graduates attend a job fair in Shanghai early this
month.[Photo/Xinhua]

The registered unemployment rate in Chinese cities stood at 4.02 percent at
the end of last year, down from 4.04 percent three months earlier, Lu Aihong,
an official with the Ministry of Human Resources and Social Security, told a
news conference on Monday.

He said the country has “obtained obvious achievements” in promoting
entrepreneurs to create jobs through the construction of incubation bases,
and the government has also encouraged migrant workers to start businesses in
their hometowns.

The government pledged to keep the whole-year registered unemployment rate
below 4.5 percent and create at least 10 million jobs last year.

According to the Ministry of Human Resources and Social Security, China
created 13.12 million jobs in 2015, and the registered unemployment rate in
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cities stood at 4.05 percent.

“The employment situation this year is stable, but there is also something to
be worried about,” Lu said.

Though the Chinese laboring population has been declining since 2012, some
laborers entered the market comparatively late due to educational reasons,
which will keep the demand for jobs high in cities this year, and the rural
laborers who are entering cities for work also increase the demand, he said.

He said employment pressure also comes from the task of re-employing workers
laid off from a reduction in capacity and the downward pressure on the
economy.

Meanwhile, Lu said he is expecting more jobs to be created as the country
reforms its economy amid the acceleration of urbanization and the promotion
of the Belt and Road Initiative.

This year, there will be 7.95 million university graduates－300,000 more than
last year.

Lu said the ministry will encourage graduates to work in grassroots
organizations and encourage them to start their own businesses.

Chen Yang, 27, a senior postgraduate at the School of Government, Nanjing
University, said he thinks the employment situation this year will be “not
that bad”.

“As far as I am concerned, one-third of the 2017 graduates have guaranteed
themselves a job, though they are still several months away from graduating,”
he said.

Chen, who hasn’t found a job yet, doesn’t show much interest in working for
grassroots organizations, though it’s “possible” that there might be good
opportunities there, he said.

China’s hi-res SAR imaging satellite
put into use

China’s first high-resolution Synthetic Aperture Radar (SAR) satellite has
passed all its in-orbit tests and is now operational, according to the State
Administration of Science, Technology and Industry for National Defense on
Monday.
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Released photo shows the image of east China’s Hongze Lake, which is
received from China’s first high-resolution synthetic Aperture Radar (SAR)
satellite on Aug. 15, 2016. (Xinhua/State Administration of Science,
Technology and Industry for National Defense) 

The Gaofen-3 satellite, which is accurate to one meter in distance, was
launched in August 2016.

Tong Xudong, a senior engineer with the administration, said the satellite
covers the globe with an all-weather, 24-hour observation service and will be
used for disaster prevention and reduction, ocean monitoring, and the
protection of maritime rights.

Gaofen-3 is China’s first low orbit remote sensing satellite to have a long
lifespan.

With 12 imaging modes, Gaofen-3 has the most imaging modes in the SAR imaging
satellite family. The high-definition observation satellite is capable of
switching freely between various imaging modes, taking wide pictures of both
earth and bodies of water, and detailed photographs of specific areas.

Gaofen-3’s spatial resolution ranges from one meter to 500 meters and its
largest viewing swath is 650 kilometers.

According to the administration, Gaofen-5 hyerspectrual satellite is planned
to be launched in September 2017.



Single market exit heralds disaster
for family farms, warns Green MEP

23 January 2017

The Green MEP for the South West, Molly Scott Cato, has warned that family
farms could disappear from our countryside if the UK leaves the Single
Market. Dr Scott Cato, who sits on the Agricultural Committee in the European
Parliament, believes that in the absence of a new trade deal with Europe
outside the Single Market, the UK would revert to WTO trade rules which could
prove disastrous for farmers.

Under WTO trading rules, tariffs would be imposed on around 90% by value of
the UK’s exports to the EU [1]; the EU accounts for around 65% of total
agricultural exports from the UK, while around 70% of the UK’s imports
originate from other EU countries [2]. Tariffs on both exports and imports
would make UK farmers less competitive and increase both food prices for
consumers and supply chain costs for food producers. Molly Scott Cato said:

“The decision by Theresa May to opt for a hard Brexit will strike our family
farmers and small scale food producers particularly hard. They are the
cornerstone of agriculture across many parts of the UK, so any tariff or non-
tariff barriers could seriously weaken regional economies and devastate rural
communities.

“The government has no plan on replacing the agricultural support and direct
payments farmers receive through the Common Agriculture Policy; it wants to
end free movement making it impossible to take on seasonal migrant labour
from EU countries and exit the single market risking tariffs on exports and
imports. This is a triple whammy few family farms could withstand.”

Dr Scott Cato argues that Brexit does throw up opportunities for a new
approach to farming, but doesn’t believe the government have shown any
willingness to support such an approach:
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“Brexit could be used as an opportunity to move towards a diverse and
ecologically sustainable farming system; one which focuses on relocalising
food production and boosting rural economies [3]. But so far all we have
heard from the Defra secretary, Andrea Leadsom, are plans to shred EU
legislation, dismissing it as red tape [4]. But many of these measures are
aimed at safeguarding our soils, protecting habitats, guaranteeing animal
welfare and utilizing farmland for capturing and storing carbon to help in
the fight against climate change.

“This government seems hell-bent on pushing large scale industrialised
farming post-Brexit, and letting our family farms and small scale producers
flounder. Such an approach will leave the 71% of our land currently used as
farmland less protected and further damaged; less beneficial to protecting
soils, biodiversity and animal welfare and less able to tackle climate
change.”

Molly Scott Cato will launch a new report in the Spring on farming policy
after Brexit which will identify opportunities on how farming can create
environmental, social and economic benefits.

Notes

[1] http://www.cbi.org.uk/global-future/case_study06_wto.html

[2] http://www.nfuonline.com/assets/61142  

[3]
http://mollymep.org.uk/2016/09/14/green-meps-agricultural-support-post-brexit
/

[4]
http://mollymep.org.uk/2017/01/04/defra-secretary-is-environmentally-irrespon
sible/
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